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January 2018
Dear Parents and Carers,
Parent Questionnaire 2017
Thank you to everyone who returned their parent questionnaires that were sent home in December.  We received 126 responses which is 13 more than last year.. 
It is our strong belief that working closely with parents/carers is vital to the successful education and development of all our pupils.  To support this I am keen to engage with parents and carers in a variety of ways including parents’ evenings, coffee mornings, information meetings, informal conversations, parent tours of the school to name but a few.

A particular focus, on an annual basis, is placed on formal consultation in the form of the parent questionnaire and it asks parents/carers to consider a variety of issues.  Along with all of the other channels of information sharing mentioned above, these questionnaires can help to inform plans for the future direction of the school.

The results from this year’s Parent Questionnaire were as follows:
	 December 2017 Parent Questionnaire
	Strongly agree
	Agree
	Total 

Positive

Responses
	Disagree
	Strongly Disagree
	Total

Negative

Responses
	Don't know
	Total

	My child is happy at Holly Park
	66%
	33%
	99%
	1%
	0%
	1%
	0%
	100%

	My child feels safe at Holly Park
	60%
	39%
	99%
	1%
	0%
	1%
	0%
	100%

	My child makes good progress at Holly Park
	48%
	43%
	91%
	2%
	0%
	2%
	7%
	100%

	My child is well looked after at Holly Park
	56%
	43%
	99%
	0%
	0%
	0%
	1%
	100%

	My child is taught well at Holly Park
	53%
	42%
	95%
	2%
	0%
	2%
	3%
	100%

	My child receives appropriate homework for their age
	41%
	44%
	85%
	7%
	0%
	7%
	8%
	100%

	Holly Park makes sure its pupils are well behaved
	40%
	45%
	85%
	4%
	2%
	6%
	9%
	100%

	Holly Park deals effectively with bullying
	32%
	36%
	68%
	5%
	2%
	7%
	25%
	100%

	Holly Park is well led and managed
	47%
	43%
	90%
	2%
	2%
	4%
	6%
	100%

	Holly Park responds to any concerns I raise
	46%
	42%
	88%
	4%
	0%
	4%
	8%
	100%

	I receive information (verbally or written) about my child's progress
	52%
	46%
	98%
	2%
	0%
	2%
	0%
	100%

	Would you recommend this school to another parent?
	99%
	0%
	99%
	0%
	1%
	1%
	0%
	100%


We also thank you for the many positive comments written on the forms.  We are pleased that many of the areas we feel are important are also recognised and appreciated by parents. We will also be considering your comments on areas we could further develop and I will be writing to you shortly to address some of the areas that you have mentioned.

A sample of the comments received -

Things we do well at Holly Park 
The following were the most frequently mentioned responses, and many are actual comments:
· The children are very well behaved

· I like the school, it is safe for children

· Teachers are always available for parents

· Teachers are really caring towards the children

· The way they teach children

· The way they look after children

· Great environment – inviting

· Great displays / classrooms and outdoor areas

· Holly Park makes children feel included and welcome

· Communicate well with parents via newsletter weekly

· Home visits before school starting

· Having Poppy the school dog – my youngest is always excited when he sees her

· The staff seem to genuinely care about the children in their care

· Organised

· Lovely teaching staff

· Make learning fun

· Lots of opportunities for parents to be involved in the school – PTA events, reading to children etc

· Provide caring, informed and meaningful education and supervision

· Instil important values in our children; beyond the academic and so by example as well by teaching 

· Good strong leadership and steering and ‘brill’ staff team

· Lovely friendly atmosphere

· Teachers really get to know the students

· Child-centred learning approach

· Variety of learning resources 

· The children know the whole school not just the area they are in, including all staff not just their teachers

· Make the school welcoming to parents, which helps build a good working relationship

· Communication i.e. what’s happening at the school – text messaging, weekly newsletter, website
· The way phonics is being taught in Reception seems very fun and engaging for young minds

· My son feels valued by his teachers

· Happiness is valued

· Teaching standard at Holly Park is outstanding

· Make learning phonics fun

· I think the phasing in ran smoothly for Reception, despite the bulge year

· Positive attitude towards learning

· Can see a vast improvement since my child has attended Holly Park

· Homework 
· Lovely family centred school with strong community feel
· Extend children’s learning for their ability
· Create a warm and nurturing environment for the children
· Ensure child makes good progress – this is monitored and feedback given to parents
· Treating each child as an individual and catering to that
· The senior leadership team is present and seems approachable on entrance to the school in the mornings and afternoons
· The school has various councils which meet 
· Second language (Spanish) and music are introduced at an early age
· Poppy the school dog!  So great to have her

· The children are always very well-mannered and polite

· There is a wonderful community spirit throughout the school

· Anti-bullying week – the activities the children did to understand to treat everyone equally

· The healthy lunch menu

· The community spirit is strong at HPS.  Children are encouraged to look out for and support each other.

· Children are encouraged to be enterprising and work in teams

· Lunchtime clubs

· Music lessons.

· Respect is prevalent throughout the school 

· Deliver a broad and balanced curriculum to pupils

· Whole school initiatives where children in different year groups work together

· Music provision

· Are kind and considerate to families with special needs

· We feel that we are part of the Holly Park community

· They deal with the problems you have

· Involving and respecting families – seeing the child in full context therefore offering a meaningful and effective education

· Being child-centred’ offering education that is relevant to individual over choosing generic targets

· Communicate clearly and regularly to parents via different media
· Organise fundraising events
· Reward good behaviour
· A rich, engaging and varied learning experience with many different learning opportunities in the curriculum

· Teaching the school values and British values and creating a happy and respectful environment

· Encourage music / sport which is great for kids learning and wellbeing in general

· Children are encouraged to be independent and are empowered to support each other emotionally and in their learning

· Gives good feedback from teachers

· Communicates well with the parents
· Everyday greet the children at the gates 
· Trips

· The school is very serious about bullying

· Forest school
· Allow feedback and access to teachers

· Clear communication from leaders to parents

· Welcoming and positive school ethos

· Take the worry and stress out of testing

Thank you once again for your responses.  When we have our next Ofsted inspection, a letter will come home asking you to complete an online parent questionnaire which is exactly the same as the one we sent home in December. The turnaround time for doing the Ofsted parent questionnaire will be very short and we ask that you support the school by filling in the questionnaire online.
If you feel that at any time you have any further queries or comments about the school, or your child’s experiences at Holly Park, please do speak to one of our senior members of staff or one of our parent governors.

Yours sincerely
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Ann Pelham
Head teacher
Headteacher: Mrs. A. Pelham

Deputy Headteacher: Miss. M. Michael


